

LLANTRISANT PRIMARY SCHOOL

Llantrisant Primary School, Coed Yr Esgob, Llantrisant, CF72 8EL

Tel: 01443 237829 E-mail: admin@llantrisantprimary.school.rctcbc.cymru Web: llantrisantprimary.co.uk

Twitter: @llantrisantpri Head Teacher: Mrs Lisa Davies

School Newsletter

Diary of Events	
Mon 27th March	Teeth Varnishing (Nurs, Rec, Y1) Parents' Evening
Tues 28th March	Parents' Evening
Wed 29th March	Parents' Evening
Fri 31st March	Easter parade Last day of term
Mon 17th April	INSET Day
Mon 24th April	Assembly– from Tabor Chapel
Tues 25th April	Reception Pupils- Height, Weight, Vision Checks
Mon 1st May	May Day Bank Holiday– school closed for pupils and staff
Mon 8th May	Bank holiday– King's Coronation
Fri 12th May— Sun 14th May	Year 6 Residential
Mon 15th May	Size of Wales workshop
Fri 26th May	Last day of term
Mon 5th June	All pupils return to school
Wed 14th June	Class Photographs & Year 6 leavers (Colofoto)



Celebration Assembly



Recent recipients of the weekly certificates are:

Dosbarth Coch-Eleanor Dosbarth Oren - Bonnie Dosbarth Melyn - Auburne-Rai Dosbarth Gwyrdd - Mia Dosbarth Glas - Owen Dosbarth Porffor-loan

Easter Activities

A reminder that we will be celebrating Easter by holding an Easter Bonnet parade on Friday 31st March. We encourage all pupils in the FP to decorate a hat

and we will provide an Easter gift for winners in each class. KS2 have the option to either decorate a hard boiled egg—the theme is 'Easter' or they can decorate a hat and bring them to school on Friday 31st March. Again, we will be providing a small gift for the most original designs!

Parents' Evening

Many thanks to all the parents who attended the Parents' Evenings this week. They are always very well attended and are an indication of your desire to do your best for your children. I would also like to thank the staff for giving up their time, to prepare for and run these sessions. I will be sending out an evaluation shortly to review what has gone well and to see if we can refine any of the processes. I would appreciate your feedback.

Eco Platinum Renewal



This week, Un Llais met with Julie, from Eco School Wales, and we were successful in renewing our platinum flag for the wonderful work that is done at the school. We have been a platinum Eco school for 星 🎚 🖺 , 6 years running– what an achievement! Da iawn Un Llais and Mrs Geary for all your hard work.





Many thanks for supporting our Comic Relief Day. We raised £90 for this worthwhile cause.













LLANTRISANT PRIMARY SCHOOL

Llantrisant Primary School, Coed Yr Esgob, Llantrisant, CF72 8EL

Tel: 01443 237829 E-mail: admin@llantrisantprimaryschool.rctcbc.cymru Web: llantrisantprimary.co.uk

Head Teacher: Mrs Lisa Davies Twitter: @llantrisantpri

Swimming Lessons -Dosbarth Gwyrdd & Glas



Swimming lessons resume on **Thursday 20th April at**Llantrisant Leisure centre. All Key stage 2 children
(**Dosbarth Gwyrdd & Glas**) will need to bring bathers and a towel every Thursday.

The bus picks up at **9 am** outside the school, so please be aware that due to the possible congestion on Thursday mornings, it might be easier and safer to park at Gwaun Ruperra car park when bringing your children to school. If the bus is unable to get around Coed Yr Esgob, the children have to walk to Gwaun Ruperra to be picked up. All schools are given a time slot which we are unable to change and our children are expected to be in the pool for a prompt 9.15 start.

PIA

PTA

The PTA held their AGM on Wednesday 22nd March. It was great to see new parents

attend the meeting and a new committee was established. I'd like to say a big 'thank you' to Mrs Kirsty Ellis -Johnson, Mrs Clare Johnson and Mrs Kay Carr who have taken over the reigns. Their children are in the Nursery and Reception classes and I am sure we will be hearing from them soon with their exciting plans for events that they will be hosting. I'd also like to thank the outgoing members of the PTA— Cath Nolan, Rhos Wilkinson and Cheryl Fereday for all their hard work over the last few years raising much needed additional funds for the school. I know the PTA are always looking for volunteers who are willing to help out during events, so if you are able to help, please get in touch.

Attendance

At the end of the Autumn term we had an average attendance of 96.1% which was excellent, however, the last 2 half terms have seen an average attendance of 91% Hopefully with the summer around the corner, there will be less viruses around and we will see an improvement in our overall attendance. Please see below a break down of each class' attendance for the spring term:

Dosbarth Coch: 90.24% Dosbarth Oren: 92.02% Dosbarth Melyn: 92.31% Dosbarth Gwyrdd: 91.70% Dosbarth Glas:91.34% Dosbarth Porffor: 75.29%

Road Safety

Over the last few weeks Dosbarth Melyn have enjoyed visits from Matt at Road Safety. They have learnt all about how to cross the road safely and the best ways to keep safe when out and about.



















